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Re: Inquiry into The Renewable Energy (Electricity) Amendment Bill 2002

Dear Secretary,

Plasmatronics Pty Ltd wishes to make a submission to the committee regarding the amendments to the MRET bill currently before committee.  Plasmatronics Pty Ltd is a small business in the Solar Renewable Energy Sector.  We employ 15-20 people, and half of our turnover each year is produced from Export Sales.  We are world leaders in the design of Solar Charge Controllers, and not less than 10% of all staff positions are research and development positions.

Plasmatronics Pty Ltd believes that the manner in which baselines are determined in the current legislation does not agree with the stated aim of that legislation.  The goal of building Renewable Energy Electricity generating capacity cannot be attained if  there is no incentive to build Renewable Energy generating capacity.  If Large-scale Hydro projects are able to be eligible for large amounts of RECs without the need to develop any additional renewable energy generation capacity, then there is no incentive to build extra generating capacity.

It is vital to small business in the Solar Energy Industry that there is an active and competitive market for Solar RECs.  There are many hurdles to overcome before small-scale business and Remote Area Power Systems can take advantage of the developing worldwide market for RECs.  But none of this essential industry development will happen if it is not supported by a strong local market.  If the current baselines for old large-scale hydro are kept, instead of encouraging the local market, it will discourage the local market.   I understand that  the old large-scale Hydro Electricity Schemes will generate enough renewable energy power to reach  the targets by themselves for many years.

We cannot wait for the scheduled policy review for this act  to change this situation.   This is not a policy change, rather a confirmation of the aims of the Act.  Currently, small business and Remote Area Power (Electricity)  producers/consumers  do not have a way to collect the RECs they generate.  The industry has talked about constructing a clearing house for these RECs, but that will not happen unless there is a market to sell them to. The current rebate scheme for Remote Area Power will end in the next twelve months.   It is important that there is a working RECs scheme for the small consumer as soon as possible to help cushion this fall in funding.

Please rectify this anomaly in the legislation.  Hydro power schemes have already drowned many parts of Australia.  Please don’t let them drown this too.  

Regards,

Virginia Graham

Business Manager

